246 North High Street Columbus, Ohio 43215

**614/466-3543** www.odh.ohio.gov

John R. Kasich/Governor

Richard Hodges/Director of Health

## AGENCY MEMORANDUM OF RESPONSE

TO:

Mark Hamlin

Director of Regulatory Policy Ohio Lieutenant Governor's Office

FROM:

Lance Himes, J.D.

General Counsel

Ohio Department of Health

RE:

O.A.C. Chapter 3701-18 – Nurse Aide Training and Competency Evaluation

Programs/Train-the-Trainer Programs (3701-18-01 to 3701-18-27).

DATE:

November 1, 2016

We appreciate CSI's review of the O.A.C. Chapter 3701-18 rules process, and with approval to proceed with formal filing.

These rules were also considered by the Ohio Public Health Advisory Board at its October 14, 2016 meeting. At the meeting, the Board voted unanimously to recommend that the Director approve filing the rules with JCARR.